
Ohio Department of Transportation 
Prebid Questions

Project No.  101031 Sale Date - 3/11/2010

Can the existing plans be made available?  

Question Submitted: 2/18/2010

 Existing plans are available at ftp://ftp.dot.state.oh.us/pub/Contracts/Attach/LOG-19988/

1Question Number:

Plan sheet 12/22 shows C6 x 10.5 sanitary sewer support channels. Is this a special pay item? If so which item/ref.?

Question Submitted: 3/1/2010

 See general summary plan sheet 7/39 sanitary sewer section which provides for item of pavement in the proposal 

as reference line 32 conduit, misc.: hanging pipe supports (including C6x10.5 sanitary sewer supports).

2Question Number:

Will stay-in-place bridge deck forms be allowed?

Question Submitted: 3/2/2010

Stay-in-place bridge deck forms will not be allowed for this project.

3Question Number:

What is the anticipated completion date of the mussel relocation work listed on sheet 4?  No instream work is allowed until this 
has been completed.

Question Submitted: 3/3/2010

    The mussel relocation work has been completed.

4Question Number:

Page 3/39 has a ITEM 201 Clearing and Grubbing note that states that there are no trees marked for removal, but plan sheet 
10/39 shows trees marked for removal.  Page 4/39 has the "Indiana Bat Note" that states that no "Bat Trees" may be removed 
between April 1 and September 30.  With a sale date of March 11 the contractor will not have a contract by April 1.  How can the 
"Indiana Bat Note" reqirements be fulfilled?

Question Submitted: 3/4/2010

The trees marked for removal are less than 12" in diameter, and are therefore brush. They were inspected and none 
    of them are bat trees so the time restriction will not apply.

5Question Number:

What is the flow rate of the existing 8" sanitary sewer line?

Question Submitted: 3/8/2010

The sewer line is owned by the Village. The maximum flow rate is 300,000 gallons per day, but it is currently flowing 

between 115,000 - 200,000 gallons per day.

6Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


